TOWN OF TEXAS TOWN BOARD MEETING-special meeting
FEBRUARY 1, 2024
7:00 PM
MUNICIPAL CENTER
Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter.  Richard and Tom were in attendance.

Delmar reported to the Board that Nathanial Raduechel had contacted him and resigned from being the Town Highway employee effective February 16th.

Clerk asked about posting, or publishing for an employee.  Delmar said if published that will take at least a week, then interviews in a week.  If offered to someone, that person would need a two week notice to current employer. That would take at least a month without a plow truck driver. 

Kevin Sann, the other employee and Keith Neitzke a former employee were in attendance. 

Keith said he is interested in coming back as an employee of the Town.  Kevin said that he would approve having Keith back.  Keith always showed up to work, a new person has no history with the Town.  Keith said he could give current employee his notice on Monday the 5th.  Two weeks would be the 16th, but his last day would be the 15th since he works 4 10 hour days.  He would be available to plow on the 16th and after.  

The Board discussed his potential wages.  As a former employee, he was offered $23.00 per hour, with the regular $200/pay check for insurance and up to 4% match into retirement, one week vacation for first year and two during second year of employment.  Sick time, and Personal time will start the first year.  Motion by Richard to hire Keith Neitzke with his agreement of these compensations.  Second by Tom and carried.

Motion by Richard to adjourn. Second by Tom and carried.

Lorraine I Beyersdorff        Town Clerk
